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Minister’s letter
This is the very first newsletter of this new year, which gives me the opportunity to say a belated thank you, on behalf of the whole congregation here at Heath Street, to the many visitors and guests who contributed to making our church Christmas such a memorable one.

Contributions came in every shape and size, with the most eye-catching being the hard work of getting our church in suitably seasonal-looking shape!  We’re grateful to the Harington Scheme, a Highgate-based charity which helps young adults with learning difficulties and disabilities, and which makes particular use of gardening as a form of therapy: special thanks go to the young people who reared our Christmas tree, as well as to one of our Oldtime Nursery mothers, Rachel Pilkington, who works for the trust, and brought us a Christmas tree from their garden in the nick of time!  For more information about their work please visit http://www.harington.org.uk.

We’re equally grateful to Alice and Kayleigh, who were performing here at the church on All Souls’ Day, and stopped by again before our fundraising carol event on the fourteenth to lend a hand with the preparation.  Heath Street has always been a neo-Gothic building, but has probably never looked quite so Gothic as it does when Alice and Kayleigh have a hand in the decorating!  Meanwhile, just as the gardening staff at Fenton House generously helped out with decorations for last autumn’s harvest festival, so we are indebted to another institutional donor – in this case an anonymous one - for the greenery that went up around the church this Christmas!

One of the highlights of my Christmas music-making was our Sacred Harp carol service.  So before we get off the subject of prettifying the church, thanks go to Michael Walker, who runs the group, for sawing the tree into shape, and to the London Sacred Harp singers who, besides leading us in worship with unusual grace and vigour, also arranged our crib scene and decorated the tree!

We recognise with special warmth the contributions of all music-makers, particularly the young children of the Heath Street Rhythm & Rhyme Orchestra, whose heartfelt Christmas pageant was the much-appreciated centrepiece of our service of lessons and carols.

Thanks also go to the musicians who performed at Waking from Sleep – especially those who contributed their fees to our collection for Syria.  One of the night’s most important contributions came from Tulip Siddiq, Labour parliamentary candidate for Hampstead, whose fundraising speech encouraged all present to a generous concern for the refugees to whom the evening was dedicated.  Thanks also go to Ruth Raman, for generously giving her time to help with publicity for that event; to all the singers of Heath Street Choir; and to Eliza, Ella and Katie, for joining Lydia Baker in the wonderful dance that served as an appetiser to the evening’s music.

Fleet Primary School deserves thanks for a gift to the church of a gingerbread Christmas tree – however, this was one treat which sadly didn’t make it all the way to church.  The tree was in no fit state to be brought to church after getting smashed by thieves.  This ought to teach me not to leave valuable gingerbread in the car (much less musical instruments…).  We’re indebted to Sam Knee for the invitation to musicians from Heath Street to perform at Fleet Primary’s Christmas fair.

Not everyone in the church will know that we are also indebted to someone (namely Hampstead local, Sarah Skansing) for a successful celebration of St. Lucy’s day 2013.  The patron saint of light is more honoured in the darkness of the Scandinavian winter than in her native Sicily, and Sarah, who is Swedish, encouraged me to consider doing something for her day (15th December).  Sarah played a big part in organising the candle-lit procession and (Swedish) carol-singing, and the preparation of various (Swedish!) Christmas eatables.  Sarah also took sole responsibility for publicising an event which was unbelievably well attended and highly appreciated by all who came.

Lastly, the church’s thanks go especially to the many generous souls whom the pastor, in spite of his best efforts to be comprehensive, has inevitably but unforgivably forgotten.

Having got these expressions of communal gratitude out of the way, I would like to end on a personal note, by expressing my own thanks to the congregation at Heath Street for their forbearance in a year that has in many respects been an exhausting one for many of us.  It is good to feel that we have been able to fight our battles together, and I hope and pray we can maintain the same esprit de corps in the new year.

We go into 2014 still looking to the God who has given us “a future and a hope”, and in the spirit of the apostolic motto which meant so much to James Harvey: “Patient continuance in well doing”.
With love

Ewan

Secretary’s news
Let’s start with good news.

Our central heating refurbishment is complete.  Our stalwart old boiler has had a face-lift and the pipes mended, augmented and flushed clean.  We now have three zones for heating so we do not need to heat the whole building to use the lower floor, or the vestries.  We (or rather, some of the techies amongst us) can operate the heating by remote control through WiFi.  The treasurer hopes our fuel bills will go down too.  Thanks for those who put on extra woollies to come to Church in the last couple of months and let’s hope that as we approach the coldest part of the year we all feel the benefit.  Thanks, too, to two of our friends who made substantial (Gift Aid) donations at the right moment to assist with this project.

You may have noticed green fire exit signs all round the building.  Robin Thorne would be glad of feedback as to whether these are clear and correctly positioned, before he fixes them permanently to the walls.

Among the many lovely and well-attended Christmas events at Heath Street, Waking from Sleep was a highlight, with around 90 people in the congregation for the King Cave Project’s special lessons and carols and most staying on for more carols and refreshments afterwards in the lower hall.  Our local community choir, which practises at Heath Street, sang in the streets beforehand and attracted many impromptu attenders.  We promised that all the proceeds would go to a BMS fund to support Syrian refugees now in Lebanon and will be sending some £1,200.

We hope that 2014 will be the year we build a new kitchen for the church, upgrade the toilets and make the building fully accessible: at last we have had a visit from the Baptist Union Listed Buildings Advisory Committee that can give or withhold approval for this work.  They have asked some challenging and detailed questions and while we believe that we have the right answers it is taking time and effort to collate technical information to satisfy them.

With this work in prospect it feels like the moment to encourage us all to think about the support we give Heath Street and whether we can increase (or start) regular giving.  Some of us do our main giving through a monthly or quarterly bank standing order.  If you want to start one of these or change the amount you give, I can provide a form for you to instruct your bank. Please either ask me on a Sunday or email gaynor@eandghumphreys.plus.com.  Thanks!
With love and good wishes

Gaynor Humphreys
DAILY PRAYERS AND BIBLE READINGS

January 27th – February 2nd
1 Kings 17.8-16
27th
For the life and ministry of Christ Church, Hampstead

28th
For all who perform at and attend the lunchtime recitals
29th
For our worshipping community

30th
Barnabas Palfrey

31st
Ewan King

1st
“Kiss Him, and with Him into Egypt go,…
2nd
…With His kind mother, who partakes thy woe”

February 3rd – 9th

Isaiah 58.1-12
3rd
Chris Little

4th
For the children, parents and carers who attend the Oldtime Nursery

5th
Heini King

6th
For the work of Henderson Court

7th
Liz Brown
8th
Monsgr. Phelim Rowland

9th
Susan Brandt

February 10th – 16th

Deuteronomy 30.15-20
10th
“And let us not be weary in well doing:…
11th
…for in due season we shall reap, if we faint not.”

12th
Edward Humphreys

13th
Ling Hu

14th
Theresa Thom

15th
Susan LeQuesne

16th
John Walsh

February 17th – 23rd

Leviticus 19.1-2, 9-18
17th
Robin Thorne

18th
For the children who attend the Rhythm & Rhyme Orchestra sessions

19th
Hildegard Williams

20th
“Give, and it will be given to you.”
21st
Andrea MacEachan

22nd
Euan McLeod

23rd
Neil McLeod

February 24th – March 2nd
Genesis 1.1 – 2.3
24th
Marie Isaacs

25th
“A good measure, pressed down, shaken together, running over, will be put into your lap”

26th
“For the measure you give will be the measure you get back.”

27th
Anselm King

28th
Margaret Smith

(March)
1st
Gaynor Humphreys

2nd
David & Eleanor Neil

March 3rd – 9th

Exodus 24.12-18
3rd
Linda Savage

4th
Sharon Williams

5th
Joachim King

6th
Nesa Thorne

7th
“Freely ye have received, freely give.”

8th
Tom Brandt
9th
Annie Fang

WEEKLY ACTIVITIES

Sundays

11 am


Divine Worship

8 pm


Contact Club

Tuesdays

10 am


Oldtime Nursery
11:15 am

‘All Small Creatures’ creative dance sessions

1 pm


Lunchtime recital

2:30 pm

Oldtime Nursery
4 pm


Rhythm & Rhyme Orchestra

1st& 2nd Tuesdays
7 pm


Sacred Harp hymn singing
Wednesdays

4 pm


‘Twin-step’ French language performing arts classes

Thursdays

10 am


Eeny Meeny Music

7:30 pm

Heath Street Choir

Fridays


10 am


Oldtime Nursery

Saturdays

9:30 am

Hampstead Dutch School

Saturdays (alternate)
11 am


Coffee morning

CHURCH DATES

February
Sunday 2nd

11 am


The Lord’s supper

March

Sunday 2nd

11 am


The Lord’s supper

Tuesday 4th




Shrove Tuesday

Wednesday 5th




Ash Wednesday

Friday 14th

7:30 pm

Emmet O’Malley EP launch (concert)
Church officers:

Gaynor Humphreys
(Church Secretary and Treasurer)

Rebecca McLeod
(Deacon)

Nesa Thorne

(Deacon)

After the Sunday morning service:

don’t rush away

Please stay and have a cup of coffee with us in the vestibule.

To contact Ewan King

please e-mail: ewan_king@mac.com

Copy for the March Newsletter should reach Ewan King (ewan_king@mac.com)

not later than Wednesday 19th February
***  ***  ***
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